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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處

  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某

些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 

 
SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 

(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 
 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by the 
owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for which 
the trade mark(s) are registered.
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301442628

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

The Saul Zaentz Company
2600 Tenth Street,
Berkeley, CA 94710,
UNITED STATES

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750]  Owner's Address for Service:

NIL

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9,16,28,41

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender   
Taking Effect:

02-10-2009 

30-09-2019

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 6
Metal ornaments; figures of common metal; metal bicycle locks; metal key holders; 
metal dog tags; metal mail boxes; collectible figurines made of common metals and 
their alloys; collectible figurines incorporated into settings made of common metals 
and their alloys; decorative boxes made of precious metal; metal boxes; metal chests; 
trophies of common metal; plaques of common metal; piggy banks made of precious metal. 
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類別 Class 8
Pocket knives; decorative weaponry, namely, maces, axes, daggers and swords; side arms 
not including firearms, namely, hunting knives; cutlery, namely, forks, knives and 
spoons; razors. 

類別 Class 14
Clocks; collectible coins; commemorative coins; jewelry; figures of precious metal; 
collectible figurines incorporated into settings; ornaments of precious metal, 
excluding tree ornaments; identification bracelets; jewelry boxes; lapel pins; 
medallions; non-monetary coins; ornamental pins; sculptures made of precious metal; 
watches; precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments. 

類別 Class 18
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods made of leather and imitations of 
leather, namely, trunks and traveling bags, luggage; umbrellas; sports bags; duffel 
bags; garment bags; backpacks; briefcases; fanny packs; handbags; luggage tags; tote 
bags; purses; wallets; credit card cases; gym bags; school bags; messenger bags. 

類別 Class 21
Combs; beverage glassware; drinking cups; goblets; jugs; decorative and commemorative 
plates; figurines made of china, crystal, earthenware, glass, porcelain and terra 
cotta; mugs; lunch boxes; tankards; wastepaper baskets; candlesticks; backscratchers; 
bottle openers; candle rings; candle snuffers; ornaments of ceramic, china, crystal, 
glass or porcelain not Christmas ornaments; cookie jars; corkscrews; decorative 
crystal prisms; decorative glass; dinnerware; flasks; flower pots; fruit bowls; 
incense burners; napkin holders; non-metal piggy banks; souvenir plates; sports 
bottles sold empty. 

類別 Class 25
Clothing, namely, bathrobes, belts, coats, costumes for use in role playing games, 
dresses, fitness tops, gloves, Halloween costumes, hosiery, jackets, jogging suits, 
jumpsuits, overalls, pants, parkas, pullovers, rainwear, rompers, shirts, shorts, 
skirts, sleepwear, socks, suspenders, sweaters, sweatpants, sweatshirts, swim wear; 
tank tops, ties, tights, t-shirts, underwear, warm-up suits; masquerade costumes, 
accessories and masks sold as a unit; mittens; scarves; wristbands; footwear; 
headwear; visors; aprons; bandannas. 

類別 Class 38
Providing online chat rooms or interactive discussion forums for transmission of 
messages among the participants of multiplayer computer games and activities. 

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 9
Apparatus for computer and video games adapted for use with TV only, namely, computer 
game joysticks and video game joy sticks; binoculars; calculators; cameras; carrying 
cases for audio cassettes, video cassettes, compact discs, video discs; compact discs 
featuring fantasy games, fantasy films and music; computer game cartridges; computer 
game cassettes; computer game discs; computer game programs; computer game software; 
video game software; video game programs; video game discs; video game cartridges; CD 
players; computer game programs for tracking the status of various users of online 
interactive gaming services and for matching online game players with other players of 
similar skill levels; computer hardware; computer game tapes; computer peripherals; 
computer video game software; decorative magnets; diving goggles; downloadable 
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electronic games via the Internet and wireless devices; downloadable online 
interactive computer game programs having single and multi-player capability; 
downloadable ring tones, graphics and music via a global computer network and wireless 
devices; downloadable ring tones via the Internet and wireless devices; downloadable 
music via the Internet and wireless devices; downloadable software, namely, videogames 
and interactive videogames; DVD players; electronic game programs; electronic game 
software; eyeglass cases; fashion eyeglasses; goggles for sports; headphones; 
interactive computer game software and instructional materials sold as a unit; 
interactive computer video games and instructional materials sold as a unit; 
interactive multimedia computer game programs; interactive video game software and 
instructional materials sold as a unit; keyboards; magnetically-encoded credit cards; 
magnetically encoded transportation fare cards; mouse pads; prepaid magnetically 
encoded telephone calling cards; pedometers; pre-recorded audio cassettes featuring 
fantasy games, fantasy films, and music; pre-recorded CD-ROMs featuring fantasy games, 
fantasy films, and music; pre-recorded computer game discs featuring fantasy games, 
fantasy films, and music; pre-recorded DVD discs featuring fantasy games, fantasy 
films, and music; pre-recorded laser discs featuring fantasy games, fantasy films, and 
music; pre-recorded phonograph records with music for fantasy films; pre-recorded 
video tapes, CD-ROMs, DVDs and compact discs featuring animated cartoons, fantasy 
films, and music; protection and safety apparatus, namely, inflatable floatation 
devices and swim floats; snow goggles; sunglasses; swimming goggles; telephones; video 
discs featuring fantasy games, fantasy films, and music; video game machines for use 
with television sets; video game software; pre-paid, magnetically encoded cards for 
playing video games, computer games and on-line interactive games; graduated rulers, 
protractors; cash registers; talking children's books; swim floats for recreational 
use.

類別 Class 16
Activity kits consisting of modeling materials and modeling compounds for use by 
children; activity kits containing stamper markers, rubber stampers, ink pad, colored 
pencils and stamper holder sold as a unit; address books; adhesives for household 
purposes; adhesives for stationery purposes; announcement cards; art paper; art 
pictures; art prints; artist's brushes; arts and craft kits composed primarily of 
various combinations of paper, paints, adhesives, paper stickers, pencils, pens, 
crayons, markers and stencils; autograph books; bank checks; banners made of paper; 
blank journal books; blank note cards; bookbindings; bookends; book marks; book 
plates; books containing puzzles and games; books featuring photographic prints; books 
for role-playing; books on fantasy; books on myths; calendars; cardboard; cardboard 
figures; children's activity books; children's activity sets comprised of puzzle and 
maze books; Christmas cards; coin albums; collector albums for trading cards; color 
prints; coloring books; comic books; comic magazines; composition books; cookbooks; 
copy books; correspondence note paper; daily planners; date books; decorative paper 
center pieces; decorative pencil-top ornaments; decorative rubber stamps; desk 
accessories, namely, desk baskets; desk file trays; desk pads; desk sets; desk holders 
for pens, pencils, tape, or paper clips; desk stands for calendars; desk stands for 
ink; desk top organizers; diaries; engagement books; entry tickets; erasers; event 
albums; event programs; fantasy magazines; flags made of paper; gift books featuring 
art from computer games; gift books featuring artwork from motion picture films; gift 
books featuring artwork from stage productions; gift boxes made of paper; gift cards; 
wrapping paper; graphic art reproductions; greeting cards; guest books; instruction 
manuals for computer games; instruction manuals for role playing games; instruction 
manuals for role playing game charts used in association with computer games; 
instruction manuals for role playing game charts used in association with multiplayer 
interactive games; instruction manuals for table top games; instruction manuals for 
games of chance; instruction manuals for card games; instructions manuals for chess 
games; instruction manuals for backgammon games; instruction manuals for trivia games; 
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instructional manuals and strategy guides for games; invitation cards; iron-on paper 
patches for clothing; iron-on transfers; kits consisting primarily of coloring books 
and colored pencils or crayons; letter openers of precious metal; lithographs; 
markers; memorandum boards; memorandum books; merchandise bags; money clips; 
organizers for personal use; non-electronic monthly planners; paint brushes; non-
magnetic cards for use as credit cards; non-magnetically coded telephone calling 
cards; non-magnetically coded transportation fare cards; note cards; notebooks; 
notepad and pencil sets; notepads; office supplies, namely, adhesive materials for 
office use, adhesive tape dispensers, binders for office use, correcting fluid for 
type, hole punchers, office stationery and staplers; organizers for stationery use; 
original artwork prints; painting sets for children; paper; paper doorknob hangers; 
paper mache figures; paper napkins; paper party decorations; paper ribbons; paper 
table cloths; paperweights; party ornaments made of paper; patterns for making 
costumes; pencils; pencil cases; pencil sharpeners; pens; photographs; photograph 
albums; photograph stands; photographic prints; picture books; plastic bags for 
packaging; holders for trading cards; plastic transfers; pop-up books, postcards; 
poster books; posters; pre-paid, non-magnetically encoded cards for playing video 
games, computer games and on-line interactive games; printed art reproductions; 
printed greeting cards with electronic information stored therein; printed guides and 
role playing game charts used in association with computer games and multiplayer 
interactive games; printed holograms; printed instructional, educational and teaching 
materials in the field of fantasy; printed paper patterns; printed invitations; rub 
down transfers; school supplies, namely, writing instruments, crayons, highlighters, 
folders, notebooks, note pads, paper, paper clips and non-electric pencil sharpeners; 
school supply kits composed primarily of various combinations of selected school 
supplies, namely, writing instruments, pens, pencils, erasers, markers, crayons, 
highlighters, folders, notebooks, note pads, paper, graduated rulers, protractors, 
paper clips, non-electric pencil sharpeners, glue and book marks; scrapbooks; 
scrapbook albums; sketchbooks; song books; stamp albums; stationery; stationery sets 
comprised of paper, envelopes, seals and notepads; stationery-type portfolios; 
stencils; sticker books; stickers; temporary tattoos; trading card milk bottle caps; 
trading cards; trading card discs of paper or cardboard; travel guide books; trivia 
cards; typewriters; wall charts with fantasy characters; writing brushes.

類別 Class 28
Action figures; action skill games; accessories for toy structures that are in the 
nature of buildings, forts, houses, castles and caves; action type target games, 
amusement park rides; arcade games; arcade-type electronic video games; backgammon 
game sets; balloons; balls for games; bath toys, battery-powered LCD game machines 
which feature animation and sound effects; beach balls, billiard game playing 
equipment; board games; bobble head dolls; card games; chess pieces sold separately; 
chess pieces sold as a set; Christmas tree decorations; pinball machines; coin 
operated video machines; marbles; construction toys; costume masks; darts; dart games; 
dice games; dolls; doll clothing; electronic action toys; electronic educational games 
machines for children; equipment sold as a unit for playing hand held electronic 
games; fantasy character toys, flying discs; electronic learning toy; hand held unit 
for playing electronic games; hand held unit for playing video games; hobby craft sets 
for decorating hair; hobby craft sets for making beads; hobby craft sets for making 
crystals; hobby craft sets for making decorative objects with magnets; hobby craft 
sets for making model buildings; hobby craft sets for making model figures; hobby 
craft sets for making sand art; hobby craft sets for making toy jewelry; hobby craft 
sets for molding chocolate; hobby craft sets consisting of play cosmetics; inflatable 
toys; hurdles; in-line skates; javelins; jigsaw puzzles; kaleidoscopes; kites; LCD 
game machines; mechanical action toys; memory games; models, namely, scale model 
airplanes; non-coin operated amusement game machines; toy scooters; paper face masks; 
paper party hats; pinball games; pinball type games; play kits consisting of play 
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cosmetics; play sets comprised of action figures and cases for action figures sold as 
a unit; play sets for masquerade games; playing cards; plush toys; positional toy 
figures; disc-type toys; role playing games; role playing toys, namely, costumes, 
costume, masks, swords, beards, wigs and cosmetics sold as a unit; roller skates; 
rubber balls; sand toys; skateboards; soccer balls; soft sculpture toys; sports balls; 
sporting equipment in the nature of arrows, bows, bow cases and quivers; stand alone 
video games machines; surf boards; swim toys in the nature of pool rings; talking 
toys; target games; three dimensional puzzles except crossword puzzles.

類別 Class 41
Conducting competitions for computer game and video game players; arranging for ticket 
reservations for movies; arranging and conducting competitions for interactive game 
players, video gamers and computer game players; organizing and conducting festivals 
featuring interactive online computer games via the worldwide web in the field of 
fantasy; conducting entertainment exhibitions featuring computer game programs and 
entertainment exhibitions featuring films or portions thereof and online interactive 
games; entertainment services in the nature of providing interactive online computer 
games via the worldwide web; entertainment services in the nature of competitions in 
the field of entertainment trivia; fan club services; providing multiplayer 
interactive games over the worldwide web; organizing online computer events, namely, 
entertainment programs featuring live performances by entertainment personalities and 
people portraying fictional characters; organizing online community events, namely, 
computer events featuring computer game programs and entertainment exhibitions 
featuring films; organizing sporting and cultural activities; providing a computer 
game that may be accessed network-wide by network users; entertainment, namely, 
providing a web site featuring on-line computer games and information about movies; 
providing a web site featuring photographs; entertainment, namely, providing an 
interactive computer game that may be accessed network-wide by network users; 
entertainment, namely, providing computer game programs via an electronic network; 
entertainment, namely, providing computer game programs via mobile telephones; 
entertainment, namely, providing entertainment in the nature of an amusement ride; 
entertainment services, namely, providing a web site featuring film clips; 
entertainment services, namely, providing entertainment programs, namely, animated 
cartoons via mobile telephones; entertainment services, namely, in the nature of 
programs providing information and commentary about fantasy films, video games and 
computer games distributed over electronic media, namely, the internet and via mobile 
telephones; entertainment services, namely, providing film clips via mobile 
telephones; providing information in the field of motion picture films via a global 
computer network; providing entertainment articles about video games and computer 
games, all on-line via global computer network; entertainment services, namely, 
providing interactive computer games over an electronic network; entertainment 
services, namely, providing interactive multiplayer computer games over an electronic 
network; entertainment services, namely, providing on-line computer games; 
entertainment services, namely, providing photographs and video clips via mobile 
telephones; entertainment services, namely, providing pre-recorded music via global 
computer network; entertainment services, namely, providing training in the field of 
playing online computer games; providing training courses, namely, providing training 
courses, seminars and workshops in the mastery of online computer games and workshops 
in the field of computer games; rental of computer game programs; rental of computer 
game software; rental of video game programs; rental of video game software.

 

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

301445517
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[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Capital Fair International Limited
Flat 15, Block C, 9/F Wah Lok Industrial 
Centre,
31-43 Sahn Mei Street, Fo Tan, New 
Territories.
Hong Kong

[740/ 擁有人的送達地址: 
750]  Owner's Address for Service:

SY Dicken
Flat 15, Block C, 9/F Wah Lok Industrial 
Centre,
31-43 Shan Mei Street, Fo Tan,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

29

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender   
Taking Effect:

08-10-2009 

27-09-2019

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 30
Aromatic Preparations for Food, Brushed Barley, Husked Barley, Barley Meal, Bean Meal, 
Chocolate-Based Beverages, Coca-Based Beverages, Coffee-Based Beverages, Tea-Based 
Beverages, Bread, Biscuits, Cakes, Cake Powder, Candy for Food, Cereal Preparations, 
Chocolates, Cinnamon (Spice), Cocoa, Coffee, Cooking Salt, Corn Flakes, Corn Flour, 
Ice-Cream, Dressings for Salad, Confectionary, Curry, Flour for Food, Foodstuff, 
Flavourings (other than essential oils), Fruit Jellies (confectionary), Ketchup, 
Frozen Yoghurt, Ginger (Spice), Husked Oats, Maize Flour, Maize Meal, Malt Biscuits, 
Malt Extract for Food, Malt for Human Consumption, Maltose, Mustard, Noodles, Oatmeal, 
Peanut Confectionary, Pepper, Popcorn, Pasta, Pastry, Pizzas, Pies, Spaghetti, Soya 
Sauce, Starch for Food, Rice, Rice Cakes, Spices, Sauces, Salt for Cooking, Salt for 
Preserving Foodstuffs, Seasonings, Sugar, Sugar Confectionary, Natural Sweetener, 
Tarts, Tea, Tomato Sauce, Vinegar, Waffles, Sea Water for Cooking, Wheat Flour, Yeast; 
all included in Class 30.

類別 Class 31
Algae for Human or Animal Consumption, Animal Fattening Preparations, Barley, Fresh 
Beans, Locust Beans, Fresh Fruits, Maize, Mushroom Spawn for Propagation, Fresh 
Mushroom, Sugarcane, Fresh Vegetables, Pet Food, Hazelnuts, Palm Trees, Peas, 
Unprocessed Rice, Sesame, Wheat; all included in Class 31.

類別 Class 35
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Business Management Consultancy, Import-export Agencies, The bringing together, for 
the benefits of others, of a variety of goods (excluding the transport thereof), 
enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods; all included in 
Class 35.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 29
Almonds (Ground), Bean (Preserved), Broth Concentrates, Cheese, Corn Oil, Fruit Chips, 
Potato Chips, Cream (Diary Products), Potato Crisps, Edible Birds' Nests, Dates, Egg, 
Powdered Eggs, Fat-Containing Mixtures for Bread Slices, Frosted Fruits, Frozen 
fruits, Fruit Jellies, Fruit Peel, Preserved Fruits, Jellies for Food, Milk, Milk 
Products, Preserved Mushroom, Prepared Nuts, Olive Oil for Food, Preserved Olives, 
Palm Oil for Food, Raisin, Rape Oil for Food, Preserved Onions, Processed Peanuts, 
Preserved Peas, Sausages, Soya Beans (Preserved for Food), Sunflower Oil for Food, 
Tofu, Vegetables Soup Preparation, Vegetable Juices for Cooking, Cooked Vegetables, 
Dried Vegetables, Preserved Vegetables, Tinned Vegetables, Weed Extracts for Food, 
Whey, White of Eggs, Yoghurt, Yolk of Eggs; all included in Class 29. 


